
 

C4 will connect community resources to provide career education for  
all students while laying the foundation for life-long learning. 
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During a typical school year, students in C4 Construction Technology and Architecture feel 
a huge sense of tangible accomplishment when they build a home from the ground up.  

Last fall, a home building project began, and by the COVID outbreak in March almost all of 
the exterior of the home was complete, but the inside was another story.  This fall, C4 
students are tasked with finishing the interior of the home by the end of the month.    

Above, CEHS senior Alex Thomas shows off the new cabinets recently installed by peers in 
Mr. Johnson’s class.  Right, CEHS junior Harley Gant finishes trim in the bathroom. 

Virtual Preschool Opportunity 

Ask anyone in the C4 Early Childhood Education program what 
they look forward to the most and they give the same response:  
Preschool.  The students love the opportunity to work with 
preschool-aged children in the community.  This week, Mrs. 
Halterman’s first- and second-year students are developing 
themes and lessons which will be available in a virtual format for 
preschool children.  If you are interested in gaining access to 
these activities for a 3-5 year old child, please contact Mrs. 
Halterman via email:  haltermanj@bcsc.k12.in.us.  It is free and 
available to all.  
Pictured top left, a clip from CEHS junior Kendall Nickerson’s 
preschool introduction video.  Left, CEHS junior Kate Creasy 
practices reading a book she will share with the students.  
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